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Mine Action Review Statement  

(delivered by NPA on behalf of Mine Action Review) 

Item 10(f): Transparency Measures  

Eleventh Meeting of States Parties to the CCM, 11–14 September 2023 

Thank you, Mr. President. 

I am delivering this statement on behalf of Mine Action Review. 

We thank The Gambia for its dedicated work as coodinator on Transparency Measures. 

Firstly, we are pleased to see that all affected States Parties have now submitted Article 7 

transparency reports in 2023, covering 2022. This includes the government of Afghanistan, which, 

following the change of government, had not submitted a transparency report in 2021, but which 

has submitted a report this year . 

We thank The Gambia, Iraq, and the ISU for their dedicated efforts to adapt the Article 7 

transparency report as per Action 45 of the Lausanne Action Plan and commend them for their 

collaborative approach in this process, drawing on the expertise of civil society. Mine Action Review 

has welcomed the opportunity to participate in this process, both in our own capacity commenting 

on the survey and clearance elements of the transparency report and also on behalf of the gender 

and diversity working group, of which we are a member. It is important and right to update 

reporting forms as our understanding of aspects of treaty implementation strengthens over time, in 

line with best international practice. Improved reporting also helps monitor implementation of the 

Lausanne Action Plan, for which Mine Action Review provides the civil society monitoring on actions 

and indicators relating to survey and clearance. 

With respect to Form F on contaminated areas and clearance, the new voluntary columns in the 
adapted tables enable affected States Parties to report both contaminated area and land release in 
line with International Mine Action Standards (IMAS) and the Lausanne Action Plan. Contaminated 
area can now be clearly reported as suspected hazardous areas or confirmed hazardous areas, and 
land release can be disaggregated by cancellation through non-technical survey, reduction through 
technical survey, and release through clearance. We encourage affected States Parties to use these 
new columns. 
 
We also encourage affected States to use the narrative box in Form F to provide comprehensive 
updates on the status of implementation of work plans and envisaged timetables for completion.  
 
We hope that the strengthened template helps affected States to use Article 7 reporting to clearly 
communicate their challenges and needs, whether they be financial, technical, or logistical; and for 
donor states and implementing partners to provide support to meet those needs. 
 
Mine Action Review welcomes the introduction of Form J on gender and diversity of populations. 

Mine Action Review has a section on gender and diversity in each of our country reports and we 

know through our annual research that many States Parties are taking steps to mainstream gender  
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and diversity, which are not currently captured in their existing Article 7 reporting. We encourage 

States Parties to provide updates on this important topic in their Article 7 reporting. 

Lastly, we hope the adapted Article 7 template is endorsed and adopted by States Parties this week 

and used by States Parties in their future reporting.  

Thank you. 


